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Dear Friends, 

2018 was a year of results for Voices for Virginia’s Children! We lead the way in 
speaking up for children from the earliest days of the Northam administration, 
through the General Assembly session that went into overtime, and throughout 
the rest of the year all across the Commonwealth. 

Our advocacy in the 2018 General Assembly made a huge difference, resulting in 
expanded Medicaid, improved access to mental health treatment, and assistance 
to kinship care families, among other successes. 

We were pleased that the Governor responded to our requests to recreate 
the Children’s Cabinet to prioritize the complex needs of children across state 
agencies. The Cabinet is advancing state efforts on two of our priority issues, 
early childhood education and trauma-informed care. As a current member of the 
Cabinet workgroups, Voices is now collaborating with stakeholders and many of 
our partners to develop sound policy recommendations.

In the summer we launched our Campaign for a 
Trauma-Informed Virginia, an exciting initiative that 
connects the policy issues for which we advocate and 
the incredible work being done in communities across 
the state for children who have experienced trauma. 

Finally, we kicked off our 25th Anniversary year in 
October at the 7th annual Carol S. Fox MAKING KIDS 
COUNT Awards! At that event, we honored children’s 
health insurance advocate Linda Nablo and Children’s 
Home Society of Virginia for their tireless, long-term 
work on behalf of Virginia’s children. 

We are grateful to all of you who support our efforts 
to advance public policies that create a better 
tomorrow for the Commonwealth of Virginia. It is with 
your generosity and confidence in us that Voices has 
built a 25-year track record of success for children and 
families, and we rely on you to help us continue this 
critical work for our children. 

			    

Keith Hare			 
CHAIR, BOARD OF DIRECTORS		

			    

Margaret Nimmo Holland
EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR				  

As the Commonwealth’s only independent,  
multi-issue child advocacy organization, we are 
committed to working with policymakers on  
both sides of the aisle, our partner organizations,  
and engaged individuals to advocate for  
laws and funding that advance child well-being. 

We focus our data-informed advocacy efforts in:

•	early care and education

•	 foster care and adoption

•	mental health

•	health and wellness

•	 family economic security 

In 2018, drawing on ground-breaking research on  
the development of children’s brains, we  
consistently began applying a trauma-informed  
lens to these issue areas.

Voices for Virginia’s 
Children champions 
public policies that 
improve the lives  
of Virginia’s children. 

Keith Hare

Margaret Nimmo Holland
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HERE ARE SOME HIGHLIGHTS FROM VOICES’ FOCUS AREAS:

•	HEALTH AND BEHAVIORAL HEALTH  
Voices supported establishing the 
statewide roll-out of an alternative 
transportation model for children and 
adults needing inpatient mental  
health treatment. The budget includes  
$7 million over the biennium to create 
an alternative system to the current 
methods using law enforcement 
officials, marked cars, and physical 
restraints that can traumatize children. 

•	TRAUMA-INFORMED SYSTEMS
With 19% of children in Virginia 
experiencing two or more Adverse 
Childhood Experiences (ACEs), more 

community-
based providers 
and local 
systems are 
recognizing the 
need to create 
approaches 
that consider 
how to prevent 
or reduce 
the impact of 
trauma. The 
budget includes 
language asking 

the state to convene an interagency 
workgroup to explore the uses 
of trauma-informed policies and 
practices at the state level. 

•	FOSTER CARE 
The budget includes $167,800 in 
general funds to pull down additional 
federal dollars for the Kinship 
Guardianship Assistance Program 
(KinGAP). These funds will be used to 
help eligible caregivers raise relative 
children with the same supports non-
relative foster parents receive. 

•	EARLY CHILDHOOD EDUCATION
	 Voices advocated for an additional 

$850,000 over the biennium for Early 
Impact Virginia as the home visiting 
umbrella organization to support the 
evaluation, needs assessment, and 
professional development systems 
for home-based parenting education 
programs operating locally. 

2018 General Assembly Session Highlights  
The 2018 General Assembly had to go into overtime in order to reach a 
final decision on the budget. That extra time resulted in a victory for health 
advocates, with the legislature approving Medicaid expansion to cover nearly 
400,000 more Virginians in the coverage gap, many of whom are parents. 
Research shows that when parents are healthy, their children are more likely to 
receive the health care that they need.

The budget included $56 million over the biennium for Voices’ policy priorities. 
These investments will improve the behavioral health system, enhance early 
childhood education, and begin to address childhood trauma. These successes 
are the result of our advocacy, our partnership with many coalitions, and 
the efforts of child 
advocates—families, 
providers, and 
youth—to speak up 
for the best interests 
of children. 
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Policy Analyst Ashley 
Everette talks with  
Del. Lashrecse Aird 
and advocates.

Our policy team, Emily Griffey, Allison Gilbreath, 
and Ashley Everette, are at the capitol making 
sure the voices of Virginia’s children are heard 
during the General Assembly.

Policy Director Emily 
Griffey talks with  
Del. Riley Ingram during 
Children’s Mental  
Health Advocacy Day.

Executive Director Margaret Nimmo 
Holland and Sen. Emmett Hanger take 
a quick break at the bill signing for the 
budget, including Medicaid expansion. Policy Analyst Allison Gilbreath talks to the 

group at UMFS in Richmond during her Foster 
Care Listening Tour across the Commonwealth.

Outreach Coordinator Chloe 
Edwards joins Voices’ 
partner John Richardson-
Lauve with ChildSavers.
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Voices Executive Director 
Honored for Her Achievements 
Helping Children   
Voices was thrilled to have our Executive 
Director, Margaret Nimmo Holland, named 
a 2018 Richmond Times-Dispatch Person 
of the Year honoree! She was recognized 
for shaping RVA and for her achievements 
helping children. Margaret was featured  
in the December edition of the RTD’s 
Discover Richmond magazine. Congrats!

3,485

MEDIA COVERAGE

SOCIAL MEDIA FOLLOWERS

1,525 481 169 

8 
TV interviews

 10 
radio interviews

10 
op-eds

40+  
newspaper  

articles

ADVOCACY  
AND EDUCATIONAL 

OUTREACH

52
emails and 

action alerts 
to our 

network of

8,519 
supporters

ENGAGING VOTERS AND ADVOCATES:

Carol S. Fox MAKING KIDS COUNT 
Awards Reception  
WHAT A NIGHT! On Oct. 4, 2018, Voices for Virginia’s 
Children held the seventh annual Carol S. Fox 
MAKING KIDS COUNT Awards. The event, held in 
Richmond at the John Marshall Ballrooms, honored 
one individual and one organization for exemplary 
efforts to improve the lives of the Commonwealth’s 
children. Those honored were national child health 
advocate, Linda Nablo, and Children’s Home Society 
of Virginia. 

In addition, Voices for Virginia’s Children was thrilled 
to have the First Lady of Virginia, Pamela Northam, 
join us to kick off our anniversary year. She is serving 
as the Chair of our 25th Anniversary Honorary 
Council. Voices’ goal is to raise $2.5 million by the 
end of 2020. Help us continue our 25-year track 
record of advocating for data-informed policies that 
improve the lives of all of Virginia’s children.
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First Lady 
of Virginia, 
Pamela 
Northam, joins 
Carol Fox 
during  
the festivities.

Debbie Oswalt, Voices board 
member Sandy Bowen, and 
board chair Keith Hare (far right) 
celebrate with Bruin Richardson, 
Chief Advancement Officer of 
organizational honoree Children’s 
Home Society of Virginia, and 
individual honoree Linda Nablo.

Sophia Booker addresses the 
crowd at the Carol S. Fox  
MAKING KIDS COUNT Awards.
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Campaign for a  
Trauma-Informed Virginia  
In August 2018 we launched the Campaign for a 
Trauma-Informed Virginia with the support of the 
Adiuvans Foundation. Building off the momentum 
of communities organizing to become more trauma-
informed, Voices identified a need to connect local 
and state efforts through our policy and advocacy. 
The trauma-informed movement helps professionals 
identify and address the underlying Adverse 
Childhood Experiences (ACEs) or trauma that may 
contribute to long-term health and mental health 
outcomes. Our advocacy seeks to identify best 
practices for child-serving professionals and prevent 
children from experiencing trauma.   

Campaign Goals: Influence state 
policy to become more trauma-
informed by preventing exposure 
to trauma and by adopting trauma-
informed and evidence-based 
practices in all child and family-
focused settings 

Del. Mark Sickles, 
Del. Betsy Carr,  
Sen. George Barker, 
and Policy Director 
Emily Griffey at 
Voices’ Prince 
William Behavioral 
Health Roundtable.
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Voices’ Role: Voices brings our 25-year track record 
of data-informed knowledge of early childhood 
education, child welfare, and mental health, as 
well as our expertise in advocating with state 
policymakers to this campaign. Voices serves as  
a link between professionals working directly with 
children, youth, families, and policymakers,  
to identify needs and opportunities to advance 
trauma-informed policy and practice. 

Developing a Unified Policy Agenda: To create 
better outcomes for children, Voices connects with 
stakeholders from advocacy organizations, as well  
as community networks, that are implementing 
trauma-informed practice. We identify shared policy 
priorities and advocate for their adoption. 

Legislators, their 
staff, and Voices tour 
the children’s crisis 
program serving 
Southwest Virginia.

Mary Beth Testa and  
Kelly Henderson with 
Formed Families Forward 
make presentations  
in Northern Virginia.

Taisha Steele, Outreach 
Coordinator Chloe Edwards, and 
Brandy Smith share ideas with 
other TICN leaders in Roanoke.

 

ADVERSE CHILDHOOD EXPERIENCES (ACEs) FACT SHEET 

ACEs do not have to determine a child’s outcomes 

Responsive relationships and strong communities can buffer the effects of ACEs 

Research shows adverse childhood 

experiences (ACEs) have a negative 

impact on a child’s health and well-being 

later in life. The accumulation of multiple 

ACEs is associated with a detrimental 

long-term impact on health and 
development.    

Understanding how many children have 

experienced ACEs helps to determine 

what interventions or policy changes are 

needed. One approach to buffer the 

impact of ACEs is to promote stable and 

supportive relationships with caregivers.   

 

  

WHAT ARE ACEs?  
 Lived with a parent or guardian who became divorced or separated  

 Lived with anyone who had a problem with alcohol or drugs  
 Lived with anyone who was mentally ill or suicidal, or severely depressed   

 Witnessed an adult in 
the household behaving violently  

  Lived with a parent or guardian who was incarcerated  
 Been the victim of violence or witnessed 

any violence in his or her neighborhood  

 Lived with a parent or guardian who died  Experienced economic hardship  

19% 
 

IN VIRGINIA 

OF CHILDREN HAVE EXPERIENCED TWO OR MORE ACEs 

of children in Virginia have 
had at least one adverse 
childhood experience 

22%  
of children 

 
1 ACE 

2 ACEs 

8% 
of children 

 

11%  
of children 

 

41% 

3+ ACEs 

Data source: Child Trends. (2018). The prevalence of adverse childhood 

experiences, nationally, by state, and by race/ethnicity.  

*There are two approaches to measuring ACEs. One method, Behavioral Risk Factor Surveillance System 

(BRFSS) asks adults to reflect on their own childhood while the other surveys parents about challenges 

their family currently faces. The research shown here comes from the second method, a survey 

administered by Child Trends. This survey contains slightly different questions than the original ACEs 

study. It does not ask parents to disclose abuse or neglect in their household and instead asks about 

economic stability. We chose to use this data because the BRFSS has only been administered in VA for 2 

years and the Child Trends survey is comparable across states.  

 

Source: KIDS COUNT Data Center 
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Audited Schedule of Expenses 
JANUARY 1 – DECEMBER 31, 2018

Programs and Advocacy: 

KIDS COUNT	 $	150,459 

Early Childhood		  185,779

Health and Mental Health		  144,107

Foster Care and Adoption		  121,887 

Family Economic Success		  16,168 

Lobbying		  16,247  

Total Program and Advocacy 	 $634,647

Management  
and Development		  252,636

Total Expenses	 $	887,283

Audited Schedule of Income 
JANUARY 1 – DECEMBER 31, 2018

Corporations	 $	 7,907

Foundations		  499,250

Organizations		  132,148 

Individual		  160,467

Other		  83,187 

Total Income 	 $	 882,959

INCOME

•	 Corporations — 1%

•	 Foundations — 57%

•	 Organizations — 15%

•	 Individual — 18%

•	 Other — 9%

2018 Financial Report

“We use Voices’ data 
and talking points  
to continually remind 
policymakers why 
home visiting matters 
to kids.”  
Nanci Pedulla, Director of Healthy 
Families, a Northern Virginia Family 
Service program

8 

2018 KIDS COUNT  
Voices makes KIDS COUNT! We track data on the 
well-being of Virginia’s children and use it to inform 
policymakers. In 2018, we incorporated data into 
several print and online publications, including one 
statewide and eight regional data snapshots across 
the Commonwealth.

As a part of the Annie E. Casey Foundation network, 
we were also instrumental in the release of two 
national publications in 2018: the KIDS COUNT  
Data Book and the Young Parent Policy Report. Voices 
began promoting the 2020 Census to make sure all 
children are counted, especially those who  
are often missed.

Nanci Pedulla, Director of Healthy Families, a 
Northern Virginia Family Service home program, 
has used KIDS COUNT data to inform her advocacy 
and grant writing and is grateful to have the trusted 
information that Voices provides at her fingertips.

“Voices makes its message clear, succinct, and 
relevant,” Nanci Pedulla said. “We use Voices’ data 
and talking points to continually remind policymakers 
why home visiting matters to kids.”

Grants, pledges, and contributions are recognized 
when a donor makes a promise to give to the 
organization that is, in substance, unconditional. 
Conditional grants or pledges are recognized 
when the conditions on which they depend are 
substantially met and the promise becomes 
unconditional. Voices received a multi-year grant 
of $397,914, recognized in 2017, though payments 
are spread out through 2020.

PROGRAM
EXPENSES

•	 KIDS COUNT — 24%

•	 Early Childhood — 29%

•	 Health and Mental Health — 23%

•	 Foster Care and Adoption — 19%

•	 Family Economic Success — 2%

•	 Lobbying — 3%

The tables turn for Policy Analyst Allison Gilbreath as she plays 
the role of a legislator, while students from Great Expectations 
participate in a mock General Assembly exercise at their 
annual conference.
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Donor Recognition
$100,000 +
Adiuvans Foundation 
The Annie E. Casey Foundation 
Partnership for  

America’s Children 

$25,000 – $99,999
Mary Baird Line Fund
Bob and Anna Lou Schaberg Fund 

at VNHC 
Mr. and Mrs. Mike Chinn 
Consumer Health Foundation 
Dominion Energy 
First Focus 
The Greater Washington  

Community Foundation 
Jackson Foundation 
The Meyer Foundation 
Potomac Health Foundation 
The Robins Foundation 
Washington Area Women’s 

Foundation 

$5,000 – $24,999
AT&T 
Carol and Carter Fox Family Fund 
	 of the Community Foundation  

for a greater Richmond
Freeman Family Fund  

of the Community Foundation  
for a greater Richmond

Ms. Martha Estes Grover 
Ivakota Association, Inc. 
The Mary and Daniel Loughran 

Foundation
Dr. Joyce L. Shields 
Mr. and Mrs. Wallace Stettinius 
Ms. Terry Thompson 
Tides Center 
Tom and Elizabeth Wash 

$1,000 – $4,999
Anthem Foundation 
Mr. and Mrs. Ric Arenstein 
Anne and Robert Argentieri 
Dr. and Mrs. Richard Bennett Jr. 
Mr. and Mrs. Brian Berkey 
Mr. and Mrs. Michael Bolton
Cathy and Howard Bos,  

David DeGhetto
Sandra and E.J. Bowen
Mr. and Mrs. G. W. Catron 
Mr. J.P. Causey, Jr.

Children’s Home Society  
of Virginia 

Drs. C.C. and Kevin Clark
Ms. Laurie Flynn 
The Honorable Laura Fornash 
Dr. Jennifer Gentry and  

Mr. Fred Gentry
Mr. and Mrs. J. Keith Hare 
Ms. Margaret Nimmo Holland and 

Mr. Robert Holland
The Honorable Timothy M. Kaine  

and The Honorable  
Anne B. Holton

Dr. Leslie S. Kaplan and  
Dr. Bill Owings

Tom and Annie Kasper 
Dr. and Mrs. Don Switz 
Dr. and Mrs. Gerald E. Keightley III 
Koval Family Fund  

of the Community Foundation  
for a greater Richmond

Ms. Amanda T. Macaulay 
Mrs. Sharon McBay 
Mitchell, Wiggins and  

Company LLP 
Dr. and Mrs. John R. Morgan 
Mr. and Mrs. Al Moss 
Dr. William L. Murray and  

Ms. Jean Hovey
NcgCARE 
Mr. and Mrs. Ian A. Nimmo 
Rev. James A. Payne 
Michael and Carolyn Pravlik 
John C. Purnell, Jr. and  

Dr. Joyce O. Beckett
The Honorable Anne G. Rhodes  

and Mr. James T. Rhodes
Richmond Memorial Health 

Foundation 
Mr. and Mrs. J. David Robinson
Virginia Health Care Association 

Virginia Center for  
Assisted Living 

Wolf Run Foundation 

$500 – $999
Cindy Airington 
ART 180 
B2L Consulting, LLC 
Ms. Casey Bartok 
Michael Brown 
Ms. Chloe Edwards 
Mr. and Mrs. Jon Frierson 

Kingsbery W. and Carla C. Gay 
Family Fund of the  
Community Foundation  
for a greater Richmond 

Ms. Deborah Grissinger 
The Honorable and  

Mrs. A. Linwood Holton, Jr.
Ms. Linda Langley 
Mr. and Mrs. Mark E. McCallister 
Ms. Linda Nablo 
The Honorable and  

Mrs. Kenneth R. Plum 
Mr. and Mrs. Peter Schneir 
Mr. and Mrs. James W. Stewart  III 
Thought Logic 
UMFS
West Cary Associates 

$100 – $499
A Sharper Palate 
Jeffrey and Theresa Aaron 
General Clara Adams-Ender 
Mrs. Tridy Albrite 
Mr. and Mrs. Greg Ballowe 
Bank of America Employee Giving 
F.J. and Mary S. Barnes 
Ms. Mary Battaglia 
Mr. and Mrs. Huey Battle 
Dr. and Mrs. Wyatt S. Beazley III 
Ms. Patricia Benanti 
Mrs. Melanie Blakeney 
Shirley and Dennis Bloomquist
Dr. and Mrs. Mark Bond 
Allison Brody and Peter Jones
Dr. Stuart Broth 
Mr. and Mrs. Monte Burgett 
Mrs. Mary S. Cawthorne 
Mr. Richard Christenson 
Mr. and Mrs. Timothy A. Coyle 
Mr. Ralph R Crosby Jr. 
Davidow Family Donor Advised 

Fund of Richmond Jewish 
Foundation

Mr. John Davies III and  
Ms. Margaret W. Moon

Mrs. Barbara Dounouk 
Mr. and Mrs. James V. Duty 
Mr. and Mrs. James W. Dyke Jr. 
Dr. and Mrs. John D. Edmondson 
Employee Benefits of Virginia 
Everyday Gourmet 
Carole Farnham 
Mrs. Christina Feerick 

The Champions’ Circle
The Champions’ Circle is the major giving circle for Voices  
for Virginia’s Children. Its members understand their  
high-level financial commitment will assist Voices in  
building a sustainable foundation for our policy work and  
help us plan for the future. Please visit our website,  
vakids.org/champions, for more information on how to  
invest in the future of Virginia’s children!

We thank the following individuals, couples, families,  
and family foundations for their 2018 membership in  
The Champions’ Circle. 

Platinum: $25,000 plus
Mr. and Mrs. Mike Chinn 	
Mary Baird Line Fund	 

Gold: $10,000 plus
Carol and Carter Fox Family Fund  

of the Community Foundation  
for a greater Richmond

Freeman Family Fund  
of the Community Foundation  
for a greater Richmond

Dr. Joyce L. Shields 
Mr. and Mrs. Wallace Stettinius

Silver: $5,000 plus
Ms. Martha Estes Grover 	  
Ms. Terry Thompson 	 
Tom and Elizabeth Wash	  

Bronze: $1,000 plus
Mr. and Mrs. Ric Arenstein 	
Anne and Robert Argentieri 	  
Dr. and Mrs. Richard Bennett Jr. 
Mr. and Mrs. Brian Berkey 	  
Mr. and Mrs. Michael Bolton	  
Cathy and Howard Bos,  

David DeGhetto 	
Sandra and E.J. Bowen	  
Mr. and Mrs. G.W. Catron 	  
Mr. J.P. Causey, Jr. 	
Drs. C.C. and Kevin Clark	  
Ms. Laurie Flynn 	
The Honorable Laura Fornash 	  
Dr. Jennifer Gentry and  

Mr. Fred Gentry		
Mr. and Mrs. J. Keith Hare 	  
Ms. Margaret Nimmo Holland and  

Mr. Robert Holland	 	

The Honorable Timothy M. Kaine and 
The Honorable Anne B. Holton

Dr. Leslie S. Kaplan and  
Dr. Bill Owings

Tom and Annie Kasper 	  
Dr. and Mrs. Gerald E. Keightley III 
Koval Family Fund  

of the Community Foundation  
for a greater Richmond	

Ms. Amanda T. Macaulay 	
Mrs. Sharon McBay 	  
Dr. and Mrs. John R. Morgan 	  
Mr. and Mrs. Al Moss 	  
Dr. William L. Murray and  

Ms. Jean Hovey	  	
Mr. and Mrs. Ian A. Nimmo 	  
Rev. James A. Payne 	 
Michael and Carolyn Pravlik 	  
John C. Purnell, Jr. and  

Dr. Joyce O. Beckett 	
The Honorable Anne G. Rhodes and 

Mr. James T. Rhodes	  
Mr. and Mrs. J. David Robinson	  
Dr. and Mrs. Don Switz 	

To learn more about  
The Champions’ Circle,  
contact Nikkia Johnson, 
Development Manager,  
at nikkia@vakids.org or  
804-649-0184 ext. 100. 

CONTINUED
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Ms. Katherine Ferguson 
Mr. and Mrs. Dean Findley 
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Garten 
Dr. and Mrs. Harry L. Gewanter 
Mr. James M. Gillespie and  

Ms. Andrea J. Loewenwarter
Mr. Sharif Ewees and  

Ms. Emily Griffey
Robert and Melanie Griffey
Mr. Richard Grossman 
Ms. Sybil Halloran 
Ms. Mary D. Hanrahan 
Mr. and Mrs. Mark Harmata 
Mrs. Saundra Harrington 
Mr. Craig Hedley 
Senator R. Edward Houck
Bette and Leon Hughes
Mr. Russell W. James 
Mr. and Mrs. Harry Johnson 
Ms. Brad Kallus 
Mr. and Mrs. Andrew E. Kauders 
Dr. Rosemary Kendall 
Mr. and Mrs. Jack Lansford 
LawrenceQueen 
Fletcher and Mary Frances Lowe
Dr. Joseph and Stella Mancusi
Mrs. Carol Matthes 
Mrs. Sally Maynard 
Mr. Paul D McWhinney and  

Ms. Jeanne M. Hammer
Ms. A. Phoebe Meyer 
The Honorable William C. Mims 
Minuteman Press 
Dr. Norma and Jonathan  

Murdoch-Kitt 
Ms. Jane Newell 
Beth and Grant Nolan
Mr. John Oliver 
Mr. and Mrs. Charles E. Olsson 
Ms. Janet Osborn 
Mr. Mark Rubin and  

Ms. Debbie Oswalt
Ms. Rebecca Oxenreider 
Ms. Trish Palmer 
Ms. Carol R. Parker 
Partners in Parenting 
Mrs. Rachel Phillips 
Mr. Andy Pineau and  

Mr. John Seay
Mr. and Mrs. William A. Plissner 
Mr. William Potapchuk 
Cassie Price and Tom Kazas
Dr. Patricia N Reams 
Mr. Daniel Rigsby 

Dr. and Mrs. Frank S. Royal 
Mr. and Mrs. James E. Ryan  Jr. 
Sara Campbell LTD. 
Mr. William Scharrer 
Mr. and Mrs. Karl Schneider 
Mr. and Mrs. Charles P. Shimer 
Dr. and Mrs. Javaid Siddiqi 
Mr. and Ms. Rex Simmons 
Ms. Amanda Simons 
Ms. Diana Sines-Lewis 
Jeffrey and Linda-Lee Slesinger
Ms. Stephanie Smith 
Dr. and Mrs. Dagobert Soergel 
Bryan Stark 
Mr. David Temple  Jr. 
Mr. and Mrs. David Tolley 
Ms. Crystal Twitty 
United Way of Greater Richmond 

and Petersburg 
Unity of Richmond 
VCU School of Medicine 
Ms. Laurene Ann Warhol 
Zannino Engineering, Inc. 

$99 and Below
Ms. Stacy Hawkins J. Adams 
Mr. Ross Airington and  

Ms. Ashley Everette
Sherri Andersen 
Anonymous 
Mr. and Mrs. Charles B. Arrington  Jr. 
Ms. Barbara J. Barrett 
Mr. Ross Berkowitz 
Mr. and Mrs. John Bleiweis
Mrs. Gini A Blostein-Wolf 
Ms. Lynn Bowen 
Ms. Maria Brown 
Mrs. Jean C. Bruce 
Mr. and Mrs. Wendell Bryant 
ChildSavers 
Mr. and Mrs. Pat Cisper 
Thomas and Jamie Clancey
Ms. Michal Coffey 
Dr. and Mrs. Robert Cohen 
Ms. Taylor Covington 
Mr. Bruce Cruser 
Ms. Kathleen Desmond 
Dr. Delores Dungee Anderson 
Mr. and Mrs. Donna and  

Art Eckman 
Elk Hill Farm, Inc. 
Ms. Kelly Evans 
Families Forward Virginia 
Ms. Melissa W. Ferrell 

Mr. Stephen L. Fisher 
Mr. Wilson Flohr  Jr 
Mr. Joseph Flores 
Mrs. Lisa Fowler 
Mr. Jeff Frasz 
Dr. and Mrs. Norman Geller 
Allison and Ryan Gilbreath
Greater Richmond SCAN, Inc. 
Ms. Jill Hanken 
Ms. Jeanine Harper 
Ms. Sue Hedges 
Dr. John L. Hess and 

Ms. Ann L Hess 
Mrs. Sasha Hollister 
Ms. Margaret E. Hu 
Ms. Betty Johnson 
Ms. Dolores Johnson 
Nikkia Johnson 
Cynthia Jones 
Mr. Antonio Jovel 
Ms. Nancy Kincaid 
Mr. and Mrs. Robert C. Knowlton 
Mr. E. Jeffreys Love 
Mr. and Mrs. Ray Luca 
Ms. Lisa M. Macey 
Ms. Preston Martin-Lyon 
Mrs Tambur McDonald 
Dr. Frances A. Meyer and  

Mr. Stephen L. Meyer
Ms. Christie Montgomery 
Mrs. Mary Morrow-Bax 
Dr. Carol Grace Hurst and 

Mr. Jon Nafziger 
Ms Karen Perry 
Dr. and Mrs. Douglas E. Pierce 
Mr. and Mrs. Donald M. Poretz 
Nicole Poulin 
Mrs Sheila Prickel 
Mr. and Mrs. Robert B. Priddy 
Dr. and Mrs. Laurie E. Rennie 
Ms Haley Royston 
Ms. Johanna Schuchert 
Ms. Hannah M. Senft 
Ms. Mira E. Signer and  

Ms. Abigail D. Kinnebrew
Dr. Antal Solyom 
Mr. Ronald Spears 
Mr. Lloyd Spruill 
Mrs. Theresa Stone 
Ms. Lisa R. Thomas 
Mr. William Trible 
Ms. Mary Ellen Verdu 
Mr. and Mrs. Frank J. Wallmeyer 
Ms. Ann L. Warshauer 

Krista and Paul Watson 
Dr. Zachary Whitlow and  

Mrs. Rebecca Riddle-Whitlow
Mr. and Mrs. Hans Williams 
Ms. Janice E. Woodard 
The Honorable and  

Mrs. Archer Yeatts  III 

In-Kind Donors
Ardent Craft Ales
Capital One
Cirrus Vodka
Colton Powell
Communication Design
Kingsmill
Kim Farlow Communications
Michael Brown
Minuteman Press
Mise En Place
Postbellum
Quirk Hotel
Sky Zone
Village Café
Virginia Museum of Fine Arts
Virginia Repertory Theatre

We greatly appreciate each of our 
donors and we have made every 
effort to ensure the accuracy 
of this listing. Please notify our 
Development Manager, Nikkia 
Johnson, of any inaccuracies or 
corrections at 804.649.0184 ext. 100 
or nikkia@vakids.org.

Donor Recognition     CONTINUED

2018 Council  
of Advisors
Carol Fox
The Honorable  

William C. Mims
Eleanor Saslaw
The Honorable  

Eva Teig Hardy
James Stewart III
The Honorable  

James Dyke Jr.
The Honorable  

Anne Rhodes

2018 Staff 
Margaret Nimmo Holland
Michael Brown
Chloe Edwards
Ashley Everette
Christina Feerick
Katie Ferguson
Allison Gilbreath
Emily Griffey
Nikkia Johnson
Beth Nolan
Cassie Price
Mary Beth Testa, 

NOVA Consultant

2018 Board  
of Directors
CHAIR
Keith Hare

VICE CHAIR
Margaret Keightley

SECRETARY
The Honorable  

Carolyn J. Moss

TREASURER
Kristin Bolton

Richard Bennett, MD
Katharine Bond
The Honorable  

Sandra D. Bowen
Jamie Dyke Clancey
Cyrillene Clark
Laurie Flynn
The Honorable  

Laura Fornash
Jennifer Gentry, Ed.D.
Annie Kasper
Patte Koval
William L. Murray, Ph.D.
Peter Schneir
Joyce Shields, Ph.D.
The Honorable  

Javaid Siddiqi, Ph.D.
Lee Switz
Theresa Thompson
Crystal Twitty
Jeffrey Wilt

The First Lady of Virginia, Pamela Northam, Voices Council of 
Advisors, board members, and staff gather at McGuireWoods for 
the March 2018 meeting.
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